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BOWLERS COMMUNITY NURSERY
OUTINGS POLICY

At Bowlers Nursery we feel that day trips and short outings form an integral part of our educational curriculum.  Children often visit the local library, go on short walks or may visit venues that can provide information on a current theme.

In order to ensure that the children remain safe and that we continue our duty to safeguard the children the following procedures will be adhered to:

· Written permission must be given by all parents on accepting a place at the nursery (a consent form must be completed); children whose parents decline to consent will stay at the nursery or in terms of a possible whole nursery outing will need to stay at home
· An outings form must be completed by a member of staff and countersigned by the Manger or Deputy stating the venue, the number of children & staff, travel arrangements and the duration of the outing

· A Risk Assessment will be carried out (but may not be written)

· A Senior Member of staff must accompany the staff and children on all outings
· A First Aider must be present on outings (taking first aid supplies and any consented & agreed medication where applicable) 
· Staff must be responsible for an agreed number of children before the outing commences
· Staff must remind the children of the safety rules before the outing commences

· Competent students (aged over 17) will not be responsible for more than 2 children 
· Staff/Child ratios must be adhered to or be increased depending on the venue, transportation or the needs of the children

· If travelling on hired transportation – valid insurance must be shown and appropriate safety belts fitted

Staff must ensure that the following items are taken on each outing:

Contact cards for staff & children

First Aid supplies

Nursery Mobile phone
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